


  Bald Eagle Repeater Association




                       March 20, 2002

A meeting of the Bald Eagle Repeater Association was held on Wednesday evening, March 20, 2002 at the home of Bill, N3JIX and Tina Barnes in Montgomery. There were 10 members in attendance.

The meeting was called to order by the President, Jim Boose, KB3ETE at 7:10pm. 

The minutes of the meeting held on January 16, 2002 were read and were approved on a motion by Keith Brown, KB3CB and seconded by Ryan Gross, N3SSL.

The Treasurer report was given by acting Treasurer, Ken Frey, WB3HOI. The balance on January 31, 2002 was, $826.41, total deposits made to date, $100.00, total paid outs to date were, $90.76. The new Balance as of March 20th, 2002 was $835.65.

The Bank Statement showed a balance of $850.59, a difference of plus,$14.94. On a motion to accept the Treasurers report was made by Keith Brown, KB3CB and seconded by Dave Shultz, N3NXC  and was approved.

An Introduction of the Club Members present at the meeting.

The installation of officers for 2002 was completed.

President, Jim Boose, KB3ETE

Vice President, Keith Bair, KB3FCK

Secretary, Treasurer, Ken Frey, WB3HOI

Trustee, Keith Brown, KB3CB

There were no other nominations made  and on a motion by Bill Barnes, N3JIX to close the nominations was seconded by Dave Shultz, N3NXC and the motion was approved.

The Club Secretary cast the vote to accept the nominated officers for 2002 and they were elected.

There were changes made on the Club by-laws! 

The office of Treasurer was eliminated and was  combined with the office of Secretary. That office will now be Secretary-Treasurer. On a motion by Dave Shultz, N3NXC to accept and confirm this office was seconded by Ryan Gross, N3SSL and the motion was approved.

The office of Activities Coordinator was eliminated on a motion by Dave Shultz, N3NXC and seconded by Keith Brown, KB3CB and the motion was  approved.

Article IV, Meetings, Section 1 relating to number of members present to conduct regular business was discussed. It was decided to change the bi-law to read  (2) Officers be present and (3) members to conduct business. This will be voted on  at the May meeting.
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Repeater update:
A lengthy discussion was made on the repeater and the new controller installation. Bill Barnes, N3JIX explained in detail the use of the new controller and the autopatch. The Club has a new call sign, KB3HLL. The PL is active on the repeater using the tone 167.9.  Rapid dial numbers are available to autopatch members that want them. Bill, N3JIX is taking care of the repeater coordination. The PreAmp was reinstalled. The trial period using the new controller will be in effect until the July meeting. A decision will be made at that time whether to stay with the controller, not use it and go back to the original controller or buy our own controller?

The UHF repeater and the .09 Repeater will be crossbanded. Linking the Laporte, Wellsboro and the .300 repeaters was discussed and is something that could be done in the future.

On a motion by Don Cook, W3JVP to continue with the trial period using the UHF Controller until the July meeting was seconded by Keith Brown, KB3CB and the motion was approved.

The Ham equipment that Bob Shearer, N3AFX donated to the Club was discussed in detail. An inventory of all the equipment will be made and will be offered to Club members for purchase first. The equipment not being used for club purpose will be taken to Hamfest to sell. An inventory will be made on Sunday, April, 14th at 1:00pm.

Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC, requested that the .49 repeater be put back on the air. There was discussion as to where to install it? Rob suggested several sites, Bryon Puderbaugh, KB3FZH property, Roger, KB3FZI property, Rob’s, KB3FIC property. On a motion by Keith Brown, KB3CB to install the .49 repeater on a 90 day extension at Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC property was seconded by Ryan Gross, N3SSL and the motion was approved.

Keith Brown stated that the Gin Pole modifications would be completed and the Gin Pole would be ready for use! This is available to all Club Members to use!

Keith, KB3CB, brought up the need to replace the lighting in the Repeater building. On a motion by Keith Brown, KB3CB to replace the existing light with an 8’ double fluorescent light and move the existing light behind the equipment rack and move the equipment racks together this making it easier to do maintenance work on the repeaters and purchase and install a fire extinguisher was seconded by Bill Barnes, N3JIX and the motion was approved.

Upcoming Hamfests, April 6,7th, Timinioum, June 8th, Bloomsburg.

Having a group to work Field Day was discussed. This will be decided at the May meeting. Field Day is June 22nd and 23rd.

Ryan Gross, N3SSL stated that there is a tower on Vic Michaels, W3SDZ property that can be taken down. The height of the tower is at least 75’ or more! It was decided by the club members not to pursue this that it would be too big to handle!
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This ended all regular club business and on a motion by Keith Brown, KB3CB to adjourn the meeting was seconded by Dave Shultz, N3NXC and the meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm.

A 50/50 drawing was held with $14.00 taken in. Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC was the winner of $7.00 and the Club received $7.00. Rob donated $2.00 of his winnings to the club.

Club Members present at the meeting were:

Bill Barnes, N3JIX, Jim Boose, KB3ETE, Keith Brown, KB3CB, Charles Chandler, KB3FSX, Don Cook, W3JVP, Ken Frey, WB3HOI, Ryan Gross, N3SSL, Dave Shultz, N3NXC, Ken Swinn, N3ZCJ, Rob Paulhamus, KB3FIC.

The wishes to thank Bill, N3JIX and Tina Barnes  for allowing us to use their home to conduct the Club meeting. Refreshments of coffee  and sticky buns were served with a nice social hour after the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Ken Frey, WB3HOI

Secretary, Bald Eagle Repeater Association

